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ASU takes AAE to the Commission Over
Changes to Pay Cycle

On 19 October 2015 the ASU filed a dispute in the Fair Work
Commission over AAE’s proposal to change your pay cycle, and its
impact on employees.

In particular, ASU members are concerned about the following things:

e The fact that the roster cycle and pay cycle will be different will make it extremely
hard for employees to check whether they have been paid correctly, including
whether the right amount of overtime has been paid;

e There will be a week delay between the pay cycle finishing and the payment
being made;

e The changing of the day on which employees are paid will affect employees’
capacity to meet payments that are scheduled for their existing pay day (such as
mortgages and loans);

e |tis unfair to change the way days in lieu will be accrued;

e Making employees choose between going for several weeks without a proper pay
or to get into debt to their employer is unfair;

e The timing of the change is particularly bad, being the two months before
Christmas. Christmas is a notoriously difficult time financially for many people,
and the ASU has asked AAE to hold off on its proposal until 2016 so that
employees can get through Christmas without extra stresses on their finances,
but AAE has refused.

We have asked the Fair Work Commission for an urgent conference to deal with the
matter and will advise members once we are given a time that the matter will be dealt
with.

We have also asked AAE to confirm it will cease the implementation of its proposed
change until our dispute can be dealt with in the Commission, to make sure that
independent umpire has an opportunity to deal with the dispute before the change takes
effect.

We will keep members up to date with developments.

If you would like further information, please contact your local organizer

NSW US Clare Raffan 0417 177 266
NSW/ACT Services Jocelyn Gammie 0423 041 898
QLD Together Jo Justo 0449 520 337
SA Steve Georganas 0400 108 415
VIC PS Matt Norrey 0407 873 050

WA Jennifer Greeney 0427 007 166
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